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"This council notes that the recently published Health Profile for Rossendale shows
that life expectancy for both men and women is lower than the England average.
Smoking scores very highly as one of the factors having a detrimental effect on our
health, with levels of smoking in pregnancy, aduits smoking and smoking-related
deaths all being worse than the England average.

Health experts recognise that a key issue in reducing levels of smoking is to stop
children and young adults from starting to smoke at all. Statistical evidence shows
that people are unlikely to begin smoking beyond the age of 19 so reducing the
appeal of cigarettes to younger people will have the effect of reducing smoking
related disease for future generations.

The plain tobacco packaging campaign was key to this strategy, with evidence
showing that if cigarettes were packed in standardised packaging that they would be
less attractive to children. This Council notes with regret that the Government
recently decided not to pursue standardised tohacco packaging and is concerned
that the Government may have let the vested interests of the Tobacco Industry take

priority over Public Health.

This council resolves to write to Jake Berry MP to request that, in the interests of the
health of Rossendale constituents, and particularly our young people, he raise the
issue with Health Secretary Jeremy Hunt and campaigns to get plain tobacco
packaging back onto this Government's agenda."




